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Caroline Simmons  
Mayor
City of Stamford 
888 Washington Boulevard
Stamford CT, 06901

Re: VW EVSE ZIP Grant

Dear Mayor Simmons:

On behalf of the Department of Energy and Environmental Protection (“the Department”), it 
gives me great pleasure to inform you that the City of Stamford was selected to receive a grant 
under Connecticut’s Volkswagen (VW) EVSE ZEV Infrastructure Program (ZIP). 

This first round of funding was extremely competitive. The Department received 89 proposals 
covering 163 projects at 181 individual sites (addresses) requesting over $10 million in funding.  
Each project was evaluated and ranked separately, therefore some proposals are receiving 
partial funding for the highest ranked project or projects. In addition, the Department and the 
utilities have agreed that the projects are more likely to be successful if each grantee is 
required to contribute a cost share for the project, even if the utilities have provided support. 
The award amount will reflect this decision.

The specifics of your award are described below:

Application No.: 202209647
Award Amount: $559,367.38 
Project Awarded: The purchase and installation of twenty Dual-port Level 2 Chargers 
and two Dual-port DC Fast Chargers to be located at Stamford Govt. Center, 888 
Washington Blvd, Stamford

Please note: the VW EVSE ZIP Grant is structured as a reimbursement. Award recipients will be
required to demonstrate project completion, including payment for the project, before
receiving awarded funds. To ensure awarded funds are received for completed projects, all
required invoices and documentation, as outlined in the program guidance, must be received 
by the Department on or before November 30, 2024. Please contac  at 

@ct.gov if you have any questions. 
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I applaud your efforts to reduce diesel emissions in Connecticut. Your actions today will have a 
significant impact on reducing emissions from our transportation sector, improving our air 
quality, and protecting public health. 

Sincerely, 

6/26/2023
__________________________________________ _____________________
Katherine S. Dykes Date
Commissioner
Department of Energy and Environmental Protection 

cc:
Anita Carpenter: acarpenter@stamfordct.gov
Joseph Hickey: jhickey@stamfordct.gov  










































